


   

      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

August 10, 2016
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 3:06 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, Amy Inman, and Geraldine Mack.  BJ Henry, Assistant Principal, was also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 16-05 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the July 19, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 16-06 – Geraldine Mack made a motion to accept the July 19, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the July financial report and activity budget dated July 1-31, 2016, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 16-07 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the July financial report and activity budget. Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Service and Volunteerism by EHS Students in getting their school ready for the first day of school: Mr. Smallwood commended the many EHS students who volunteered their time and efforts to help get EHS ready for the first day of school.  Over 100 of our students helped move furniture and books from the auxiliary gym to the library and classrooms throughout the building.  He also thanked our fall sport coaches for getting the word out to their athletes and Mr. Ernst for sharing our plans with his Beta Club students asking them to help in our efforts.  
B. Lane Ryan is 1 of 10 finalists in the Youth Salute Program sponsored by McCoy’s Art Studio: Mr. Smallwood reports that as a finalist, Lane will be eligible to earn scholarship funds for college.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE 
A. Review of Policy 1.01 – Determination of Curriculum: Mr. Smallwood and Mrs. Henry reviewed the proposed policy with the Council.  The committee based their revisions on the recommendations and requirements of the Kentucky Association for School Councils. Several changes were deemed necessary and these will be made and presented to the Council next month.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Open House: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that due to the installation of the new HVAC system, Open House was delayed until after the beginning of school.  
B. New Student and Freshman Parent Meeting:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this meeting will take place tonight from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m.  
C. Safety Letter Home to Parents and New Initiatives:  Mr. Smallwood explained the contents of the letter and the new safety initiatives that will be instituted this school year.  Our safety measures were in the top 5 of all schools audited by the KCSS.
D. 2016-2017 Enrollment:  Mr. Smallwood stated that enrollment, as of today, stands at 755 students. 

E. Student Council Movie Night:  The Student Council has planned another movie night at the Athletic Complex.  They will be showing The Blind Side this Friday night.  
F. Lion’s Club BBQ: This event will be held at EHS on Saturday, August 13, 2016.  
G. 2016 Quarterback Club Auction:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Auction will be held at the Elizabethtown Country Club.  Free hot dogs and hamburgers will be served. 

H. Teen Court Open House on Thursday, August 25th @ 6:00 p.m. at the Hardin County Justice Center:  Mr. Smallwood shared information about this event with the Council.  
I. Fall Picture Day: This will be held on October 20, 2016.

J. Senior Picture Day: This is for seniors who wish to have retake pictures and/or did not have their senior picture taken this summer.  This will be on November 3, 2016. 

Mr. Smallwood also mentioned the WKU Student Leadership Program which will take place on October 30th.  EHS will have 5 to 6 students from each grade level participating.  He also informed the Council that the District is going through the Accreditation process, which is done every 5-7 years.  This will be done October 25-27, 2016.  

Mrs. Henry also conveyed compliments to Mr. Smallwood for all of his hard work this summer during the HVAC installation process as well as for implementing the procedures for getting the school ready for our first day, and the awesome Pep Rally to kick off the 2016-2017 school year.  The Council gave Mr. Smallwood many thanks for all of his efforts on behalf of our school and our students.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following open position:  

A.  Assistant Softball Coach

VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE: September 14, 2016.

VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 16-08 – Tanya Major made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 4:57 p.m.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
